
Minutes of the meeting of Templeton Community Council 

Held in the Templeton Hall, Templeton on 1st November 2018 

Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan, (Chair), Liz Burns, Barbara Priest, Jason Jennings, Mark Simpkins, Charles 
Hughes. 

1) Apologies for absence. Apologies received from Cllr Morse. 

 

2) To disclose personal or pecuniary interests in the items listed below. None were declared. 

 

3) To discuss the Hall development project and next steps: 

Cllr Morgan opened the discussion by expressing his thanks and those of the whole Council for all the work 

done by Cllr Priest and the Clerk to get the grant application compiled and making it successful.  

It was agreed that since the tender had to go through Sell2Wales, it should be confirmed that there were 

sufficient potential contractors locally that would be able to take on the project. Cllr Morgan would check 

the contractors that were currently listed on the website. This would enable a list of possible contractors to 

be drawn up for and discussed in the next Council meeting. When the tender documents were publicised 

potential contractors would be asked to reply by Christmas, with a view to the Council deciding on the 

preferred one in the January meeting. It was agreed that work would be unlikely to commence before April. 

The Clerk would recirculate the final agreed bill of quantities to all so that any amendments for clarity on 

precisely what materials were required, or to consider any elements which could be taken out of the tender 

that would be sent to potential contractors. 

It was also agreed that the Hall should be closed for as little time as possible, and that alternative 

arrangements should be made for the current classes so that they could continue – Kilgetty, Martletwy. 

Tavernspite. Llanddewi Velfrey were all possibilities. 

 

4) Councillors’ reports and matters for next month.  
 

Cllr Priest reported that the fireworks and the wreaths had been delivered. It was agreed that Cllrs Morgan 

and Simpkins should each lay a wreath on behalf of the Council – one in Narberth and one in Templeton. 

Cllr Burns reported that there was more wood for the bonfire that would be delivered on the Sunday. 

Cllr Hughes reported that he had sourced some barrier netting and stakes to prevent people getting to 

close to the bonfire and fireworks on Monday. More would be sourced by others. 

Date of next meeting: 

This was confirmed as Thursday 15th November, starting at 8.00pm, in the Hall. 
 


